approval to move forward with updating Lowndes County's Enabling Legislation with commission district maps developed with the assistance of the State of Georgia Reapportionment Office. Commissioner Marshall asked if approved when will the public be able to view the maps, Mrs. Dukes responded tomorrow. Commissioner Marshall asked if approved by the General Assembly, when would this become effective, County Attorney, Walter Elliott, responded immediately. Commissioner Griner made a motion to approve the reapportionment resolution, Commissioners Orenstein and Marshall second. All voted in favor, no one opposed. Motion carried.

REPORTS - County Manager

County Manager, Paige Dukes, stated Harrison Tillman was able to submit the audit on time with the help of staff and will be presented at one of the February meetings. Also, Mrs. Dukes stated there were no issues related to environmental regarding the property purchased on Stewart Circle. Mrs. Dukes mentioned the Lowndes County Bird Supper will be held Wednesday, February 2nd in Atlanta at the Georgia Railroad Depot. Mrs. Dukes recognized EMS Director, David Bauch who retired today with Lowndes County 911 staff and EMA staff attending his retirement reception.

CITIZENS WISHING TO BE HEARD

Andrew Phillips, 2534 Winnwood Circle, addressed the commission regarding the noise from Arglass which has been going on for fifteen months. Mr. Phillips stated he, as well as other neighbors, in his neighborhood would like a solution and are asking for help from the commission.

ADJOURNMENT

Vice Chairman Evans thanked Commissioner Griner for all of his help with the reapportionment maps. Commissioner Marshall made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Commissioner Orenstein second. Vice Chairman Evans adjourned the meeting at 5:58 p.m.